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Humor 
Timmy didn’t want to put his money in the offering plate Sunday 

morning, so his mother decided to use some hurried creative 

reasoning with him. “You don’t want that money, honey,” she 

whispered in his ear. “Quick! Drop it in the plate. It’s tainted!” 

Horrified, the little boy obeyed. After a few seconds he whispered, 

“But, mommy, why was the money tainted? Was it dirty? “Oh, no 

dear,” she replied. “It’s not really dirty. It just ‘taint yours, and it 

‘taint mine,” she replied. “It’s God’s.” 

The frugal Lutheran walked into the house panting and almost 

completely exhausted. “What happened, honey?” inquired his wife. 

“It’s a great new idea I have to be a better steward of our resources,” 

he gasped. “I ran all the way home from the stewardship committee 

meeting behind the bus and saved $1.50. “That wasn’t very bright,” 

replied his flustered wife. “Why didn’t you run behind a taxi and 

save $10?” 

From the Pastor 

 Last month, I referenced the book, Heaven on Earth: The 

Gifts of Christ in the Divine Service, by Dr. Arthur Just. I focused on 

how, in the Word and Sacraments as we receive them in the liturgy 

of the Divine Service, heaven and earth are joined together as God 

comes to His people. This is one of the main themes of the book, 

Heaven on Earth (as the title itself would suggest). However, I would 

also like to focus on another theme that is prominent in Dr. Just’s 

book: The question of whether we shape the liturgy, or whether the 

liturgy shapes us.   

  We, in our typical America self-centered outlook, tend to 

think that “worship” is what we do for God, and so we can decide 

how we would like to worship. In Biblical and Lutheran theology, 

this is actually backwards. Worship is not about what we do for God, 

but about what God does for us. God comes to us and showers down 

His blessings upon us. In worship, God is the giver, and we have the 

joy of receiving His love and grace.   
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 This means that we are not the ones who control and shape what is done in worship. 

God is the giver, His gifts are the central focus. The best understanding is not that we shape 

the liturgy to be what we want, instead the liturgy shapes us to be the people that God wants 

us to be.   

 Dr. Just writes, “Lutheran Liturgy creates its own culture. There is a common assump-

tion today that the liturgy must reflect the language and the ethos of the current culture. If 

this is true, then liturgies will veer toward the pop culture in which we live. These culturally 

devised liturgies are at times exciting and entertaining, but are not transcultural. At most, 

they will only give immediate satisfaction. These liturgies then become just another expression 

of the culture's malaise, a feel-good, shallow, and artificially uplifting sentimentality” (Just 28-

29).   

  In contrast to this, Dr. Just writes, “Lutheran worship is its own culture, distinct from 

both the pop culture of secular society and the worship that characterizes most evangelical de-

nominations in our country today. The Lutheran Church must develop and maintain its own 

cultural language that reflects the values and structures of Scripture, not of the current cul-

ture” (Just 29).   

  The liturgy is not something that should seem natural or immediately comfortable. The 

liturgy is intended to shape us, not coddle us. The liturgy is not there for us to shape to our 

preferences, to change and adapt to our whims and wishes. Instead, the liturgy is there to 

bring God’s Word and God’s gifts to us, and in so doing, change us. We enter the Divine Service 

as sinners, we leave as saints. We enter the Divine Service forsaken, we leave forgiven. We 

enter the Divine Service estranged, we leave embraced. We enter the Divine service famished, 

we leave fed. The liturgy is there for God to do His work on us and in us. The liturgy is not 

there for us to transform to fit our ideas and outlooks, the liturgy is there for God to work 

through His Word and Sacraments to transform us.   

  Understanding and accepting this takes a good bit of humility on our part. As I men-

tioned before, Americans tend to be rather self-centered. We like to be the focus of attention, 

and think that we are the ones in control and calling the shots. We are rugged individuals, ac-

countable only to ourselves and our own desires. The liturgy of the Divine Service collides with 

that self-centered sensibility. The liturgy of the Divine Service places God at the center, not us. 

It reminds us that we are not the ones in control in the Church. God is.   

  The transformation from being self-centered individuals to being God’s holy people 

shaped in His image, conforming to His thoughts and desires, is not a quick or easy process. It 

is a painful experience for our sinful egos to be knocked down time and time again as we need 

to be filled with God’s ideas and thoughts rather than our own. That is one reason why the lit-

urgy is there, in very similar format, week after week. We are slow and stubborn learners. We 

need the message repeated regularly. The liturgy provides this regular message that we are 

not the boss, we are not in control. God’s gifts, as given in the liturgy of the Divine Service, are 

not ours to control, they are ours to receive...and that changes us.   

  So, set your sinful self-centeredness aside, and let the liturgy do its work. Through His 

gifts of Word and Sacrament, delivered to us in the liturgy of the Divine Service, let God work 

to change you into His child in His image. We don’t come to church to enforce our ideas on oth-

ers, and shape the workings of the Church to what we want. We don’t change the liturgy, the 

liturgy changes us. We don’t shape the liturgy, the liturgy shapes us. Let the liturgy do its 

work. That is, let God do His work in you.   

  

In Christ,  

Pastor Clayton  



 

 

Membership Changes 
 

Baptisms:      Transfer Out:      Transfer to Heaven:  

Mateo Kishler Hernandez Amy Kolweier      Eldon Ahner 

     to Immanuel      Greg Hoskins 

     Lutheran, 

     Waterloo, IL 
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Thank you, choir, for another year of beautiful music! The choir ended the season with 

a festive dinner at Bella Milano restaurant. Over the summer, we hope to continue en-

joying special offering music shared by vocal and instrumental soloists. A one-day 

"Summer Choir" will sing for worship on July 21 -- pencil that date in, and stay tuned 

for details! 

 

In Christ, Josh and Nancy Peterson 

At the May meeting, a new student leadership was elected. We are hap-

py to announce that Abby McDaniel was reelected as President, Tyler 

Hinton was elected as the new Vice President, and Kayla Hinton was 

elected as the new Secretary. We are so excited to see all the great 

things Youth Group will accomplish this year!  

 

In June, there will be no meeting as many of the youth will be attending 

Higher Things at Concordia Wisconsin. There will be an opportunity in 

the coming months to hear about this trip from the 

youth, so look for an announcement about that if you 

are interested in hearing from the youth about their 

experience.  

 

Lastly, the Youth Group is still in need of an adult 

director. This person does not need to have a student 

in youth! Because there is no current leader, a lot of 

the work falls on the student leaders, and we need 

someone to help direct the youth. If you have any in-

terest in this position, please reach out and ask about 

what it entails.  

 

Abby McDaniel 
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Farewell to the 

Laird Family 

 
NEW ADDRESS:  

Rob and Annie Laird 
12862 Grinnell Terrace 
St. Louis, MO 63146 
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Happy summer! I hope everyone is having lots of fun! We ended 

our school year with an End of the Year/Graduation ceremony 

on May 14th. We wish all of our graduating students the very 

best of luck next year in kindergarten! 

 

We still have a few openings in our Monday/Wednesday 3-year-

old class. If you know of someone who would like paperwork to 

register, just email me at zionpreschooldirector2020@gmail.com 

or contact Robin in the church office. 

 

Currently enrolled students will receive information in July/August regarding the begin-

ning of school. May God bless everyone with a happy, restful, and safe summer! 

 

God Bless, 

Vikki Harms 

Zion Preschool Director 

  

mailto:zionpreschooldirector2020@gmail.com
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Summer Sunday School is 12 weeks, 6/2 through 8/18. We need 

volunteers to sign up to teach Sunday School classes throughout 

the summer, this allows our faithful teachers who serve us 

throughout the school year a well-deserved break. The sign-up 

sheet is in the Narthex. Please reach out to Anna Pannier or 

Dawn Corey if you have any questions.  

 

We are in need of a Sunday School teacher for the school year 

beginning 8/25/24 running through the end of May next year. 

This teacher is for the kindergarten through 2nd grade class. 

This class averages about 8-10 students each week and the curriculum is provided. In the 

past, we have had some members join forces to share the responsibility for the year, teach-

ing classes on a rotating schedule. If interested, please contact Anna Pannier or Dawn Co-

rey. 

 

VBS this year will be the week of July 8-12. Dinner will be 

served at 5:30 PM and VBS will be from 6-8 PM each night. 

Here is the link for VBS registration:  

https://www.zionmascoutah.org/vacation-bible-school  

 

 

 

 

 

We at Zion obviously are blessed to live in farm country. Several practical truths are 

found in this image of the farmer and the farmer’s field. For one thing, a farmer has to 

work. If you leave a field to itself, it will produce mostly weeds. Solomon understood this 

truth when he wrote about the field of the sluggard (Prov. 24:30–34). Many know, 

church ministry is hard work, and a pastor (and church members) work in their spiritual 

field as diligently as a farmer works in his field. Pastors do not punch timeclocks, they 

are up at all hours tending their flock.   

 

This is an important reminder. Pastor Clayton’s call here at Zion is coming to an end. As 

a congregation, we are embarking on our first Pastoral Call in close to 20 years. There 

will be challenges, most of which are still unknown. But just like the farmer, we cannot 

rush this season and must take each step as God provides it. Farming is hard work, and 

it can have many challenges; but the rewards are worth it! Proof can always be found at 

a Zion potluck. We must trust in the LCMS process; we will eventually receive a new 

Pastor here at Zion. The harvest is coming! 

 

Joe Bloomquist, Elder 

https://www.zionmascoutah.org/vacation-bible-school/


 

 

Zion members: DID YOU KNOW? 
 

Zion’s Ladies Aid meets once a month at 7PM on the third Thursday, during 

the school year, where we have a brief topic, discuss business, sometimes 

work on an activity, and have brief refreshments. ALL ARE WELCOME, no 

commitment involved! During the summer, we have lunch together on the 

third Thursday and invite anyone to join us.   

 

Do you see the MITE BOX sitting on the table in the narthex? The story of 

the widow’s mites shows that EVERY amount, big or small, is important in 

God’s work. ANYONE can contribute. There are several mite boxes there, if 

you would like to use one, or just drop an offering in the box! 

 

Zion’s Ladies Aid is part of an international organization that does mission 

work locally, nationally, and AROUND THE WORLD through our mite collec-

tion?   25% of mites go to Intl grants, the rest to District. 

 

Here are several grants that our mites go for.  

 

LOCAL: 

Lutheran Braille Worker Centers (four in our area) They make braille or large-

print books for the blind and visually impaired.  These are printed in many 

different languages: English, Spanish, Malayalam, Kiswahili—just to name a 

few. 

 

INTERNATIONAL: 

(Evangelical Lutheran Church, Kenya) Bringing water and the Word! 

 

Zion Ladies Aid members are involved in many projects throughout the year.  

 

Here are a few of 2024’s activities we have already taken part in:   

*Served a soup lunch with proceeds going to the Ladies Aid Adopt-a-Student,  

  Tyler Simmons.  

*Served the Ash Wednesday meal. 

*Made muffins and served at the Childrens’ Easter Breakfast and Egg Hunt. 

*Gave cross plaques to Zion’s confirmands with each person’s bible verse on it. 
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LADIES AID SUMMER PROJECT 
 

Orphan Grain Train is a Christian volunteer network 
that ships donated food, clothing, medical and other 

needed items to people in 71 different countries, 
including the USA. 

 

We will be collecting pairs of shoes throughout the sum-
mer to be donated to the Orphan Grain Train mission.  
We will ensure the shoes are clean and ready to be donat-
ed to those in need.  Please put any donated shoes in one 
of the boxes under the table in the narthex.   
 

                                                       
 

 

We are also collecting the small sewing kits (thread, nee-

dles, etc.) to be donated to Orphan Grain Train. These 

can be placed in the box labeled SEWING KITS.   
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Isaac J. Robinson, 18, graduated from 

Mascoutah High School on May 19, 

2024.  He is the youngest son of Jon 

and Cary Robinson. In high school, 

Isaac sang Tenor as a member of the 

MHS Vocal Jazz ensemble and was 

selected to be a member of both the 

ILMEA All-District Choir and the 

ILMEA All-District Vocal 

Jazz.  During high school Isaac also 

participated in Football and Wres-

tling.  Isaac enjoys lifting weights and 

working out in his spare time, work-

ing on a project car with his dad, and 

playing video games with friends. 

Isaac is a military dependent.  He was 

born in Belleville, Illinois but moved 

every few years with his family.  He 

lived in and attended schools in Ne-

braska, Oklahoma, Germany, South 

Korea, and Illinois.  Isaac will attend 

Ranken College of Technology in the 

fall to study Automotive Mechanics 

and work on an associates degree in 

the two year Pro-Tech program. He 

also plans to continue his education 

with a Business degree in the future. 
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With graduation now 

behind him,  Adam  will 

attend a local college, 

focusing on business 

classes. He is very excit-

ed about joining the 

family business,  

Ahner Florist and 

Greenhouses. He is al-

ready demonstrating 

some of his knowledge 

of plants, as a grower, 

here at the greenhous-

es.  He has been work-

ing here for several 

years already. Adam 

will be the 6th genera-

tion as a grower for the  

greenhouses.   
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The Gift of Contentment 
 

As children grow up, they often feel cramped by their parents’ restrictions. Dad says to be home 

by 11. But why can’t I say out ‘til midnight? Mom says to clean your room on Saturday morning. 

But I want to sleep in late, then roll out of bed, hop in the car and go to my friend’s house with-

out delay. I want to do what I decide is best. 

 

The older we get, and especially when we have kids of our own, we begin to see the truth. Mom 

and Dad were not cramping our style or trying to crush our personal freedom — they were look-

ing out for us, providing for us and teaching us a better way of life. 

 

If that’s how it is with fallible human parents, how much more so with our Heavenly Father! We 

sinners often feel cramped by the Law of God. Our sinful flesh wants to go its own way, do its 

own thing and be in charge. But in our heart of hearts, we know how foolish this is. We know 

that God loves us, and therefore all of His commands are for our benefit. Each one of His com-

mandments is meant to bless us. Consider the last two commandments: 

 

You shall not covet your neighbor’s house. 

What does this mean? We should fear and love God so that we do not scheme to get our 

neighbor’s inheritance or house, or get it in a way which only appears right, but help and be 

of service to him in keeping it. (SC II) 

 

You shall not covet your neighbor’s wife, or his manservant or maidservant, his ox 

or donkey, or anything that belongs to your neighbor. 

What does this mean? We should fear and love God so that we do not entice or force away our 

neighbor’s wife, workers, or animals, or turn them against him, but urge them to stay and do 

their duty. (SC II) 

 

The commandments against coveting are warning us against losing one of the greatest gifts we 

can possess: contentment. Being content and thankful with what God has provided for us is a 

necessary building block of living a happy life. Unthankful coveting of what we have not been 

given will only make us miserable, so God warns us against it. 

 

God has proven His love for us in sending His only begotten Son to shed His blood for us, cleanse 

us of our sins and brings us back into His family. If He loves us this much, then when percentage 

of His commandments do you think are meant to harm us? Probably no more than one or two 

percent, right? Of course that’s absurd. God means to bless us with everything He says to us. 

The Law of God simply describes what a truly happy life, lived in thankfulness to Christ, looks 

like: It’s a generous, merciful, contented life that uses all of the resources God has given us for 

His purposes. 
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??? Who Do I Contact ??? 
 

ADULT NEW MEMBER/INSTRUCTION 

Pastor Clayton 618-447-1306 
 

ALTAR GUILD 

Lita Timmerman  618-806-2617 
 

BOARD OF EDUCATION 

Linda Hoskins  618-210-6987 

Bob Eldridge     618-566-4841 

Cary Robinson  618-420-7276 

 
BOARD OF FINANCE  

Karen Eldridge  618-580-5914 

Cheryl Sax          618-806-7290 

Deb Heck            618-792-0723 

 
CHURCH BUSINESS 

President — Mike Twenhafel  618-363-1955 

V. President — Jon Robinson  618-420-6978 
 

CONFIRMATION  CLASSES 

Pastor Clayton 618-447-1306 
 

EVANGELISM QUESTIONS 

Bessie Fick                    515-230-9937 

Joe Bloomquist, Elder   618-954-9462 

 
HELPING Hands 

Linda Hoskins  618-210-6987 
 

LADIES AID/LWML 

Pinky Ahner 618-698-0555 

 

Men’s Club 

Ray Kemezys 618-971-8691 

Joe Crismon   270-762-6618 

 
MUSIC 

Choir/Organ- Josh & Nancy Peterson  

618-973-8169 
 

PRAYER CHAIN 

Prayer requests - Contact Church Office  

To be added to prayer chain please  

contact Pastor Clayton at   

Pastor @ZionMascoutah.org 

 
PRESCHOOL 

Director - Vikki Harms 618-334-2261 

 

 

 

 

SOCIAL MEDIA  

Kayla Hollenkamp  618-367-5177 

kayla_hollenkamp@hotmail.com 
 

SOCIAL MINISTRY QUESTIONS 

Pastor Clayton              618-447-1306 

Geoff Phillips, Elder     618-978-2616 
 

SPIRITUAL CONCERNS/QUESTIONS 

Pastor Clayton 618-447-1306 

 

Board of Elders:  

A-G: Ray Kemezys   618-971-8691 

H-L: Geoff Phillips   618-978-2616 

M-R: Dan Eads         618-623-2760   

S-Z: Joe Bloomquist  618-954-9462 

 
STEWARDSHIP QUESTIONS 

Ray Kemezys, Elder  618-971-8691 

 
SUNDAY SCHOOL 

Superintendent— Anna Pannier 

                              618-409-5193 

Assistant Superintendent— Dawn Corey 

                                               619-995-2401                   
 

THRIVENT 

Eldon Ahner            618-588-4215 

Lionel Timmerman 618-806-8993 

Glenda Pike             618-806-3656 

 
TRUSTEES/BLDG. MAINTENANCE 

Trustees@ZionMascoutah.com 

Mark Hatcher           618-409-8848 

Lionel Timmerman   618-806-8993 

Andy Sax                   618-530-7294 

Carl Sherrill              618-409-3321 
 

WELCOME COMMITTEE 

Lionel Timmerman 618-806-8993 

 
WORSHIP QUESTIONS 

Pastor Clayton     618-447-1306 

Dan Eads, Elder  618-623-2760   

 
YOUTH GROUP 
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June 2 

"Lit Up" 

Lutheran Hour Speaker:  

Rev. Dr. Michael Zeigler 

The Law and Gospel light of Jesus is both an 

exposing searchlight that reveals our short-

comings and a warm grow light that nurtures 

us. (Acts 11:24) 

June 9 

"Selfless Sending" 

Guest Speaker: Pastor Jeff Cloeter 

The Christians of ancient Antioch were known 

for their spirit of selfless sacrifice. The spirit 

of Antioch continues in the Church today be-

cause Christ Himself is with us. 

(Acts 11:19-30; 13:1-3) 

June 16 

"Water Power" 

Lutheran Hour Speaker:  

Rev. Dr. Michael Zeigler 

God's mission is like water. Without changing 

what it is, the Good News of God's Kingdom 

takes the shape of its cultural container, 

crossing boundaries and barriers. (Acts 16:5) 

 

June 23 

"You're Really into This, Aren't You?" 

Lutheran Hour Speaker:  

Rev. Dr. Michael Zeigler 

People can be passionate about sports, gar-

dening, video games, or family. All those 

things can be good, but none of them can save 

you. (Acts 16:30) 

June 30 

"An Eager Conversationalist!" 

Guest Speaker: Rev. Keith Haberstock 

The Holy Spirit empowers us to open our 

mouths and share Jesus, so that all might 

have what none of us deserve. 

(Acts 17:16-31) 
 

 

Please  
continue to  
support the  

Mascoutah Food  
Pantry. 

 

https://www.lhm.org/about/zeigler-bio.asp
https://www.lhm.org/about/zeigler-bio.asp
https://www.lhm.org/about/zeigler-bio.asp


 

 

06/01  Mark Krausz 

06/01  Sandy Richards 

06/03  Laurie Knutson 

06/04  Jake Simon 

06/05  Ava Pettis 

06/06  Sarah Hutchinson 

06/06  Sadie Orr 

06/08  Brinley Kohnen 

06/12  Abigail Benner 

06/13  Ainsley Fournie 

06/13  Cohen Merrill 

06/14  Lisa Weekley 

06/17  Courtney Pike 

06/18  Lexie Kohnen 

06/19  Thor Peterson 

06/24  Cadence Dunn 

06/25  Dylan Gibson 

06/26  London Mann 

06/26  Knut Peterson 

06/28  Jennifer Rueter 

06/29  Dusty Gibson 

06/29  Kenzie Pointer 
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06/01  Shirley Braeutigam 

06/03  Elizabeth Bretz 

06/05  Meghan Hahn 

06/05  Kay Zimmermann 

06/06  Carolyn Rowold 

06/07  Marsha Fulton 

06/10  Ryan Haas 

06/10  Sandy Richards 

06/10  Brooke Rowold 

06/11  Dan Eads 

06/11  Lesley Eads 

06/12  Kristen Benoist 

06/13  Rachel Lancey 

06/13  Nick Morra 

06/13  Camryn Walter 

06/13  Sydney Walter 

06/14  Karen Eldridge 

06/14  Laith Fanous 

06/15  Noah Overmyer 

06/17  Terry Crabtree 

06/19  Amanda Bigley 

06/20  Kathryn Underwood 

06/21  Maya Baro 

06/24  Lilah Fanous 

06/25  Patrick Lancey 

06/29  Lucas Orr 

06/29  Kennedy Underwood 

06/04  Joe & Karen Haas 

06/07  Matt & Heather Brand 

06/12  Brad & Gina Lockwood 

06/12  Ray & Marianne McDaniel 

06/13  Daniel & Abigail Merritt 

06/15  Jon & Cary Robinson 

06/17  Dan & Amy Morra 

06/18  Paul & Christelle Bretz 

06/19  Jeff & Bessie Fick 

06/19  Jake & Kara Simon 

06/22  Bob & Karen Eldridge 

06/22  Joe & Darla Lancey 

06/24  Larry & Sandy Richards 

06/25  Samer & Alana Fanous 

06/28  Patrick & Peggy Lange 

Flowers for  

June 
 

2   In honor of our graduates. 

 

9 

 

16  Dan & Lesley Eads, in honor 

of their fathers, Wesley Dixon 

& Roy Eads. 

 

23 

 

30 

  

LWML:  June 20th  
 

Activities:   

Lunch at The Lantern,  

Lebanon  11:30 AM 

 

Altar Guild  
Schedule for June 

 
2  Abigail Clayton 

 

9  Mary Kay Krausz 

 

23  Gail Frey 

 

30  Dawn & Phoebe Corey 



 

 

 

Council Meeting Minutes 

Zion Lutheran Church 

May 2, 2024 
 

 

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m. (Jon Robinson) 
 

Opening prayer and devotion by Pastor Clayton. 
 

Roll call attendance:  

Joe Bloomquist, Pastor Clayton, Karen Eldridge, Laurie Fournie, Mark Hatcher,  

Linda Hoskins, Jon Robinson, Mike Twenhafel, & Jean Kemezys 
 

Board of Finance report: (Karen Eldridge) 

 ●Budget YTD: $ 95,999.00 

 ●Actual YTD: $ 88,427.29 
 

Treasurer’s report: (Laurie Fournie) 

 ●First Federal Savings Bank:  $ 107,323.79 

 ●First Federal Savings Bank – Money Market:  $ 40,135.30 

 ●Edward Jones account: $ 71,407.60 

 ●General Fund: $ 55,610.99 
 

MMSP to approve Treasurer’s report. 
 

Board of Education report: (Linda Hoskins) 

 ●Sunday School: 

  ○April attendance was 256. Collections totaled $198.50. 

  ○Quarter 1 Mission went to MO Synod. 

  ○till in need of a new teacher for next fall. 

  ○Sign up list for volunteers for summer Sunday School classes. 

 ●Board of Ed sent $15 Chick-fil-A gift cards to our six college students, along with 

   Encouragement notes and student’s prayer. 

 ●We have been asked to provide a volunteer or 2 to serve refreshments to the  

    Preschool graduates on May 14.  

 ●Next meeting is May 21. 
 

We have received a letter regarding a copyright infringement issue from the August 2022 

Echo that we are looking into. 

 

Pastor’s report: (Pastor Clayton) 

 ●Official Acts:   

  ○Youth Confirmation of Lily McDaniel, Rosemary Peterson, Brady 

    Twenhafel, and Dalton Wambold on April 28, 2024. 

  ○Funeral of Eldon Ahner, May 1, 2024. 
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Continued from previous page. 

 

●The Numbers: 

  ○Visits: 49 (41 members and 8 non-members) 

  ○Congregational Meetings and Activities:  11 

  ○Circuit/District/Synod Events:  13 

  ○Community Contacts:  0 

  

Elder’s report: (Joe Bloomquist) 

            ● District President Pastor Scharr has provided information on a potential 

             vacancy Pastor that Elders are reaching out to. We have ample volunteers to put 

             together a Call Committee. 
 

Trustee’s report: (Mark Hatcher) 

 ●Generator: It is not consistently starting on its own. Reached out to Seibert 

Electric - quoted $130 plus parts. Also offered an annual maintenance contract for 

$200. Probably don’t need maintenance contract. 

●Preschool girls’ bathroom has two toilets that need repair. Have ordered two new   

flush valves.  
 

President’s report: (Mike Twenhafel) 

            ●Church Directory is now on an App and it has been updated with the corrections 

               from the printed Directory.  
 

Old Business: None 
 

New Business: Summer sack lunch program - our church has the week of June 17-21. 
 

Next Council meeting - June 6, 2024, at 7 p.m. 
 

MMSP to adjourn at 8:02 p.m. 
 

Closed with The Lord’s Prayer. 
 

In His Service, Jean Kemezys 
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Zion Lutheran Church 

101 S. Railway 

Mascoutah, IL  62258 
 

 

CONFIRMATION CLASSES 

 Sunday 8:30 to 9:45 AM  

BIBLE STUDY 

 Sunday 8:45 to 9:45 AM  

SUNDAY SCHOOL &  

YOUTH BIBLE CLASS 

 Sunday 8:45 AM  

WORSHIP SERVICES 

 Sunday 10:00 AM  In-Person  

     and on FaceBook 

Address Service Requested 

 

 

Worship Topics This Month 

June 2 — First Sunday after Trinity — Luke 16:19-31 

  — “Helped By God” 

June 9 — Second Sunday after Trinity — Luke 14:15-24 

  — “The Consequences of Turning Down an Invitation   

                  to a Feast” 

June 16 — Third Sunday after Trinity — Luke 15:1-10 

  — “It Doesn’t Make Sense...UNTIL!” 

June 23 — Fourth Sunday after Trinity — Luke 6:36-42 

  — Chaplain Craig Muehler to Preach 

June 30 — Fifth Sunday after Trinity — Luke 5:1-11 

  — “We’re Not Worthy!” 

Please join us in worship to hear more about the Good News! 


